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Part A – Items considered in public 

A4   Authority to sign Partnership 
for South Hampshire initial 
'Statement of Common 
Ground' (DD25) 

That the Deputy Leader and 
Cabinet Member for Finance 
and Risk be authorised to 
sign the Partnership for 
South Hampshire’s initial 
Statement  of Common 
Ground (as approved by the 
PfSH Joint Committee on 30 
September 2020) and future 
updates, on behalf of the City 
Council. 

The Partnership for South 
Hampshire (PfSH) agreed a 
draft framework for a 
Statement of Common 
Ground in October 2019 
which committed the PfSH 
authorities to commission a 
series of joint evidence 
studies with a view to the 
future production of a new 
PfSH Joint Strategy.  This 
would update the existing 
PfSH Spatial Position 
Statement agreed in 2016.  
The PfSH Joint Committee 
agreed an initial Statement of 
Common Ground at its 
meeting on 30 September 
2020, including updates to 
the programme of evidence 
studies and housing needs 
for the area.  This report 

1.  While the City Council 
is part of the Partnership for 
South Hampshire and the 
process of developing the 
SOCG, it has the option not 
to sign the initial SOCG.  
However, this would throw 
into question the rationale for 
the City Council remaining in 
PfSH.  The SOCG and a 
subsequent Joint Statement 
is an effective way of 
showing that the Council has 
cooperated on cross-
boundary strategic planning 
matters, as it is required to 
do under the ‘duty to 
cooperate’. 
   
2. Even if the Council 
decided not to sign the 
SOCG, or to withdraw from 
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seeks authority for the 
Deputy Leader and Cabinet 
Member for Finance and 
Risk to sign the initial 
Statement of Common 
Ground on behalf of the City 
Council and to be able to 
agree future updates to the 
SOCG. 

PfSH,  it would still have a 
statutory duty to work with its 
neighbouring authorities on 
cross-boundary issues.  
Therefore, remaining part of 
PfSH and agreeing the initial 
Statement of Common 
Ground was considered the 
best option in terms of being 
able to demonstrate at a 
local plan examination that 
the City Council has meet all 
of its requirements under the 
duty to cooperate, 
developing a  coherent sub-
regional planning strategy for 
South Hampshire and 
undertaking work that will be 
used in the development of 
the local plan in a cost 
effective way.  Participation 
also provided the opportunity 
to engage in, and influence, 
the process. 

 


